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County of Santa Cm21 485
HUMAN  RESOURCES  AGENCY

CECILIA ESPINOLA, ADMINISTRATOR
1000 EMELINE  ST., SANTA CRUZ, CA 95OSO

(408)454-4130  OR 454-4045 FAX: (408) 4544642

Agenda: January 26, 1999

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
County of Santa Cruz
701 Ocean Street
Santa Cruz, California

Support of Second Harvest Proposal for Funds Provided
by AB 2782 to Benefit Local Food Banks

Dear Members  of the Board:

The  Human  Resources  Agency supports the Second  Harvest Food Bank’s (SHFB) proposal  for
funds  provided by AB 2782  to purchase a fork lift truck and a small  box truck for expansion  of
the Emergency  Food Assistance Program  (EFAP)  and Food For Children  Program. AB 2782
was authored by Assemblyman  Fred Keeley with the  express intent  that funds be used by local
food banks to purchase  food, expand refrigeration space or purchase  vehicles and other
equipment needed to expand capacity.

As you may know,  SHFB has aggressively  expanded the  EFAP program increasing the number
of distribution  sites  from 5 to 14 over the  past year. An additional 10 sites  will be added in
1999. Much of this increase is in support of SHFB’s Food For Children Program which
distributes food boxes, weighing approximately  40 pounds, to families at neighborhood  schools
and low income housing areas. The  new  sites  will serve approximately  1,000 additional
families and distribute  in excess of 200,000 pounds of additional food annually.

Second  Harvest is in need of a fork lift and small box truck in order to continue their service
expansion. A fork lift will enable the  Food Bank to implement a new high pallet racking
storage system, which will improve warehouse efficiency and increase storage capacity. A
new  small box truck will replace the  current  25 year-old  truck. This  type of vehicle is best
suited  for the type of deliveries needed for the  EFAP and the  Food For Children Program.
Cost of the  fork lift is approximately  $23,000 and the truck approximately  $25,000.  AB 2782
authorizes the use of state funds with no cost to the  county.

This  proposal  is in keeping with the intent  of AB 2782  to provide funding to local Food Banks
for the purpose of expanding capacity. We are requesting that your Board send  a letter of
support for this  proposal.
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IT IS THEREFORE  RECOMMENDED  that your Board direct the  Chair of the  Board of
Supervisors  to send  a letter of support to the  California  State Department  of Social  Services

recommending  the  Second  Harvest Food Bank funding request for $48,000.

Very truly yours,

&J& cs+ tff)

CECILIA ESPINOLA
Administrator

CE/PYB/thp/n:  :\cp\2harvest.pro

RECOM
m

DED:

44
County Administrative  Officer

Attachments

cc: Second  Harvest Food Bank



Ken Grayson, Program Administrator
Emergency Food  Assistance Program
Food Assistance Program Bureau
California  State Department of Social  Services
744 P Street,  MS 19-51
Sacramento, CA 95814

Support of Second Harvest Food Bank of Santa Cruz County for
Funds Provided by AB 2782 to Benefit Local Food Banks

Dear Mr. Grayson:

The  Santa Cruz  County Board  of Supervisors  supports  the  Second  Harvest Food  Bank of Santa
Cruz County’s (SHFB) proposal  AB2782  funds  to purchase a fork lift truck and a small  box
truck for expansion of the Emergency Food Assistance Program (EFAP) and Food For Children
Program. The  express intent  of AB 2782, authored  by Assembly Member Fred Keeley, is to
make funds  available to local food  banks  for the purchase of food,  expansion of refrigeration
space,  or the  purchase  vehicles  and other equipment  in order to expand capacity.

During the  past year, SHFB has aggressively expanded the EFAP program increasing the number
of distribution sites  from 5 to 14. An additional  10 sites  will  be added in 1999.  Much of this
increase is in support of SHFB’s  Food  For Children  Program, which distributes food boxes
weighing approximately 40 pounds to families at .neighborhood  schools  and low income housing
areas. The  new sites  will  serve  approximately 1,000  additional families and distribute  an
additional 200,000 pounds  of food  annually.

Second  Harvest  needs to replace a fork lift and small  box truck in order to support  the service
expansion. A fork lift will  enable  the Food  Bank to implement a new high pallet racking storage
system, which will  improve  warehouse efficiency and increase storage capacity. A new small
box truck will  replace the  current  25 year-old truck.  This  type of vehicle is best  suited  for the
type of deliveries needed  for the EFAP and the  Food  For Children  Program. Cost  of the  fork lift
is approximately  $23,000  and the truck approximately $25,000.

This  proposal is in keeping with the  intent  of AB 2782 to provide funding to local Food  Banks
for the  purpose of expanding capacity. We support  SHFB’s proposal to purchase a fork lift and a



small  box truck at a total cost  of $48,000  and urge that you fund this  proposal.  We believe  that
funding this  proposal  will  enable  the  Second  Harvest Food  Bank of Santa Cruz  County  to expand
its EFAP and Food  For Children  Program that will  result  in an additional 1,000 families being
served annually.

Very truly yours,

JEFF ALMQUIST
Chair, Board of Supervisors

JA/CE/PYB/thp/n::2harvest2

Attachments

cc: Second  Harvest Food  Bank
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December  23, 1998 FOODABANK-
01: SAiTA  CRUZ AND SAN BENITO  COUNTIES

Ken Grayson
EFAP Program Administator
Food Assistance Program Bureau
Department  of Social  Services
744 P Street  MS 19-5 1
Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Mr. Grayson,

SUBJECT: Letter of Intent  to Submit  Proposal  for Funds  Provided  by AB2782  to Benefit  Local
Food Banks

In response to your letter  of December 17, 1998 it is the  intention  of the  Second  Harvest  Food
Bank of Santa Cruz  & San Benito Counties  to request  approximately  $48,000  in tinding  from
Al32782  appropriated money  to purchase  a fork lift truck and a small  box truck to support  our
expanded EFAP food distribution  program.

We have been aggressively expanding our EFAP distribution  for the  past year and intend  to
continue this  expansion in calendar year 1999. During FY 98 we increased  our number of EFAP
distribution sites  from 5 to 14 and anticipate  adding  approximately 10 additional  sites  in 1999.
The  new sites  will  serve  approximately 1,000  additional  families,  representing 2,000  to 3,000
adults and children and distribute in excess  of 200,000  pounds  of additional  food - if we are able
to service them.

Much of this  increased distribution is in support  of our Food  For Children  program, which
distributes food boxes weighing approximately 40 pounds  to families  at neighborhood schools
and low income housing  areas in our service  area. The Food  For Children  program was initiated
after our 1997 Hunger Study  of our service  area indicated  that 48 percent of our clients  are
children.  This  is approximately 25 percent  higher than  the national  average for food banks and
probably due  to high  endemic unemployment rates in much  of our rural service  area.

In addition to the 564,300  pounds  of EFAP food  we distributed  in FY98, we provided EFAP
clients with 333,595  pounds  of locally  donated  food  to supplement  the  EFAP distribution.  We
have also recently received $10,000  in grant funding from Krafi Foods to purchase  nutritious
food to supplement the EFAP and locally  donated  food  that is distributed  through the  Food For
Children program in 1999.

To continue  this  service  expansion and to maintain  the  current  level  of service  we desperately
need  to update our dilapidated fork lifts and light  delivery  box truck.

Mail: P.O. Box 990. Watsonville. CA 95077-0990 OfficesMlarehouse:  15 Enington Road, Watsonville
Telephone: (831) 722-7110 l 662-0487 l 634-0170 FAX: (831) 722-0435 Website: www.thefoodbank.org



Only  one of our four fork lifts  is less than  10 years old, the oldest  three  average more than 20
years of service life. Additionally, to increase  our limited  warehouse  storage capacity we need  a
three-wheel forklift that can operate in narrower aisles than any of our current  machines  can.
This  will  accommodate a new  narrow aisle,  high  pallet  racking  storage  system  we hope  to
introduce next  year to provide  more storage capacity to meet  EFAP and other  program needs.
We have priced the type of fork lift we need  and they  sell for approximately  $23,000.  For our
proposal we will  supply  competitive bid prices.

Our small  box truck,  which  is most suitable  for EFAP deliveries,  is over 25 years old and well
past its useful  service  life. To  support  our EFAP program  expansion  we have a severe  need  to
replace this truck with  one  that is more  reliable  and less costly  to maintain,  and one with  a much-
needed  lift gate.  Market prices  for the  type of truck we need  are approximately $25,000.  As
with  the  fork lift we would  obtain competitive  bids to submit  with our proposal.

Future operating costs  for these new  vehicles  will  be provided  from our operating  funds,  as are
our current vehicles.  With  less need  for maintenance  they will  reduce  our upkeep  costs, increase
our service capacity and improve delivery reliability.

As we are located  in a mostly rural  economically depressed  area with  few corporate or
foundation sources  of equipment  funding there  is little  probability  of funding  these  purchases
locally.

We expect  that the Santa Cruz County  Board of Supervisors  will  take action  in support  of this
request at their meeting  on January 26, 1999. Our local  state assemblyman,  Fred  Keeley, with
who we worked to get AB 2782 passed,  is also a strong  supporter  of our organization.

Thank you for the  opportunity to submit  this  letter  of intent.  We look  forward to the
opportunity to submit  our formal proposal.

Sincerely,

Willy El’!iott-McCrea
Executive  Director

cc: County of Santa Cruz
Assemblyman  Fred  Keeley



STATE OF CALIFORNIA-HEALTH AND WELFARE AGENCY

acramento, CA 958 14

December 17, 1998

Willy  Elliot-McCrea,  Executive  Director
Second Harvest  Food  Bank Serving Santa Cruz
P.O. Box 990
Watsonville  , CA 95077-0990

Dear Mr. Elliot-McCrea  :

SUBJECT:  State  Budget  Augmentation  To Support  Hunger Relief Efforts

As you know  the Governor vetoed  the original  legislation  that would  have added  state money to
Emergency Food  Assistance  Program (EFAP)  from the 1998/99  State budget.  However,  a budget
trailer bill  (AB 2782),  was passed. Tt appropriated  $2 million  dollars  to the California Department of
Social  Services  (CDSS) for the benefit  of local  food  bank programs  through purchase  of food,
expanded refrigeration  space,  purchase  of vehicles  or other  equipment  that would  be directly  used for
the  delivery,  distribution  of food  products,  or for other  uses that will  allow  food  banks  to increase  the
amount of food they  can receive  and distribute.

Many county  feeding  agencies  lack freezer or refrigeration  space  to accept,  store, and distribute
perishable  food  products  (over  50% of EFAP food  is perishable)  and many county  feeding  agencies do
not  own,  have long  term control,  or lack the space in their  facility.  Building  comparable  refrigeration
under such circumstances  would  be impractical.  With this  in mind  unless  the proposals  received would
better meet  this  need  we are considering  purchasing  mobile  refrigeration  that can be used by the Food
Distribution  Agencies  (FDA)  to resolve  this  problem  and expand  services  to the needy.

CDSS is responsible  for achieving  the maximum benefit  from this  funding.  We feel it is
important for the County  Boards  of Supervisors  to be aware  of the activities,  needs  and forthcoming
proposals for assistance  regarding their  designated  FDAs. We have developed  Request  For Proposal
(RFP) criterion  to help  in determining  which  proposals  best  serve  the needs  of the program and
recipients  in your community.  We would  appreciate  Board  of Supervisor  recommendations  regarding
the RFP(s). We will  consider  any recommendation  made  by the Boards and fund those  proposals that
are determined  to most benefit  the program and recipients.

CDSS sees these  funds  as a means  to support  the recent  changes  to EFAP such  as the inclusion  of
the  former Soup  Kitchen  Program, the expansion  of fresh  produce  efforts, and the increase  in
commodities  through  bonus. Recent  reports  indicate  an increased  need  among recipients,  yet many
food banks  have  expressed  difficulty  in increasing  their  EFAP caseload  or delivering  the food they may
receive. For food banks in these  situations  the funds  may provide  needed  equipment.  Others  have
undertaken  creative  outreach  efforts  but need  additional  distribution  resources.  These  are only a few
suggestions to guide  your response to this  request  for proposals.

Proposals must  include  the following:

1. Describe how the funds will  be used to help  further the mission  of your organization.

2. Demonstrate how the proposed  purchase(s)  that would  be made  with  these  funds,  will  impact
recipients  in your service  area. What proportion  of the eligible  recipients  are you currently  serving?
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3. Quantify the impact  of services  for a) adding  agencies  and recipients,  b) improving service  to
recipients  and agencies  c) acquiring  and distributing,  more  food to recipients.

4. Establish measurable  outcomes  to be achieved  within  a year of disbursement based on answers to
question 3,

5. Detail  how any added  equipment,  or other  proposed  addition  to the food  bank, will  be supported
after the initial  money  has been  expended.  This  is not an ongoing  appropriation to EFAP.  Any
additions  to food bank operations may have  to depend  on local  sources for on going  support.

Technical  guidelines:

l The proposed  purchase(s)  may be used  by household  or congregate  feeding programs.

l If food,  or equipment,  is the  intended  purchase  the usual method  of obtaining  bids and submission
of those  bids  to CDSS for approval must  be followed.  Any equipment  purchased will  be retained
by the program as is currently the case with  items  acquired  by FDA’s for the EFAP.

Deadline:

In order not  to take any more  time than is necessary in distributing  this funding, we are asking
that a letter  of intent  (including  a brief summary of the proposal)  be submitted  and received  in our
office by close  of business  January  2, 1999. Final  proposals  should  be received  in our office  by close
of business no later than February  4, 1999. A strict  cut  off for the submission  of proposals  will be
observed.  It is expected  that requests  will  far exceed  the amount  available.  Money that is granted must
be expended for the item(s)  requested by the end of the next  State Fiscal year, June  30, 1999.

While  attempts  will  be made to equitably  benefit  agencies  serving  all parts of the state, the Food
Assistance Program  will  give  priority to requests  that propose  the greatest benefit  to the hungry of
California.

Please  contact  you program analyst,  or Bill  Schmidt  of the Food  Assistance Program at
(9 16) 229-3338  if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Enclosure

c: FDANe



STATE OF CALIFORNIA-HEALTH AND WELFARE AGENCY

acramento, CA 958 14

December  17, 1998

Ms. Janet K. Beautz
Santa Cruz  County  District  1 County  Supervisor
701 Ocean  Street
Santa Cruz , California  95060

Dear Ms. Beautz :

In the closing  hours of the last state budget session  money  was set aside,  at the state level,  under AB 2782
for distribution  through  the California Department  of Social Services  (CDSS)  to improve  the ability of food
banks to provide  services  to the hungry of California.  CDSS administers  the Emergency Food Assistance
Program (EFAP) through  food distribution  agencies  in each county  designated  by the County  Board of
Supervisors. EFAP at the county  level  provides  government  donated  food products  to qualified low income
individuals for use at home  or through  congregate  feeding  activities.  In your county.  the board designated
EFAP agency is Second  Harvest Food  Bank Serving Santa Cruz.

Many county  feeding  agencies  lack freezer/refrigeration  space necessary to accept,  store  and distribute
perishable food  products  such as fresh fruit  and vegetables.  As you are aware, these  types of food products are
vital  to a healthy  diet  for anyone,  including  the recipients  of the county  feeding  programs. One  of the  obstacles
is many county  feeding  agencies  do not own or have  sufficient  long  term  control  of their  facility to make the
expense of building  adequate  freezer/refrigeration  feasible  or practical.  The result  is approximately 50% of the
EFAP food products  are ostensively  not available  to families  needing  food  assistance  in those  counties.  We
have,  therefore,  decided  to consider  the purchase,  at the state level,  of mobile  freezer/refrigeration trailers that
will  be used  for the transportation  of fresh,  and frozen  food to the agency.  The  trailers  would then  be left at the
agency for their use in storage  and distribution. After the food has been  distributed,  a new trailer of food  would
be delivered and exchanged  with  the empty trailer.  This decision  is, of course,  based  on the assumption that
none  of the proposais received  from the county  feeding  agencies  would  better meet  the needs  of resolving the
refrigeration problem.

We feel it is important  for the Board  to be aware  of the activities,  needs,  and forthcoming proposals for
assistance regarding their  designated  county  food  distribution  agency.  We have  developed  Request For
Proposal criterion  (enclosed)  to help  in determining  which  proposals  best  serve  the needs  of the  program and
recipients in your community.  We would  appreciate  the Board’s  recommendations  to accompany the
proposal(s). We will  consider  recommendations  made  by the Board and fund  those  proposals that are
determined to most  benefit  the program and recipients.

This is a good  opportunity  to support  the hunger relief efforts  taking  place  in California and we hope your
county will  want to participate.  In order not to take any more  time  than necessary in distributing this  funding,
we are asking that a letter  of intent  (including  a brief summary  of the proposal)  be submitted  and received in our
office by close  of business  January 2, 1999. Final  proposals  should  be received in our office by close of
business no later than  February 4, 1999.

If you have any questions  please  contact  Bill Schmidt,  EFAP Program Manager at (916) 229-3338.

Enclosure
Food  Assistance  Program Bureau 51 .

C: Second  Harvest Food  Bank Serving Santa Cruz.
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FRED KEELEY
Asssmbi~mecnber,  c7th Doptrict

0wrxxxrIc  c~wun  crux

December 18, 1998

Calm Ragers. Chef
Program Integrity  Branch
Dept. of Socrar  Services
Welfare to Work Divisicn
744 P. st., MS 6-153
Sacra-nenlo,  CA 95814

Dear Mr. Rcgers:

It is come to my attention tha:  t?e California Cepartment  oc Social Services (CDSS) has recently :ere;wed  a
Request for Proposal (RFP) for the $2 miflion  for local food bank infrastrccture  building inc!uded  in A.8 27E2.

The RFP notes That many county food banks need freezer or refrigeration s?ace lo distribute perishable food
products, The RFP stares that “unless the proposals recaived  woula  better meet this need we are
considering purcqasing  mobile refrigeration that cw be used by the FDA’s to resolve this problem  and
expand the service5 to ‘&he  needy. *

I am deeply concemec  that this language stsangiy  implies that CDSS has predetwm net the nest Lse of
these funds before receiving any proposals and before discussrng  this issue with the Emergency Food
A%lstanCe  Program (EFAP) Advisory Board.  It is my understanding mat  MIS Advisory Board was established
to ptcvide input and deveiop recommendations cn exactly this bpa of issue.

I a.Mored A8.2782 because I am V@Q aware thatlccai  food banks. in boih rural and urban areas, crjticaljv
need to build local infrastructure. These funds are meant $3 provide local food banks tPe flexibilib  to request
funds to Fuzhase  needed eqitipment,  expand storage and refrigeration space, etc. The intent of A. 8.2782  is
to allow local food banks to make a deter,nination  at the 1~1 level  of what thay need most to solicit,  store
arid distribute more food. This fundlng was not intended :o su~pori  statewide and re@cnal  efforts.

1 respactfully  request that COSS not begin allocating funds until the EFAF Advisori fioa’d has an opportunltj
to provide input on the RFP and the fundlng criteria. If this !SSUB is not successfully resoivec,  then I wi!
request  that the funds not be spent until the new Administration has the opportunity to review C!JSS’  pian for
spending these funds.

Thank you very much for your attention to tnis request.

Simerelv.

s:

4
CC. Eloise Anderson, Olrector.  CA Dept of Social Services

Bruce  Wagstaff, Dep;lty  Director, Welfare to Work Division, DSS
M’VIO Grevrous,  Deputy Director of I;Zdninistration.  DSS
Diane Cummins,  CA Department of Finance

5r
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Decemtxr  13. I998

Lhr  Mr. Rogers:

‘l’his  lcttcr is in rqwnse to tht: Reyu~t for Proposal (Rl’Yj rcccntiy  rc!casd  hy :htt
Cdifornia  Ilepartmenr.  of Social Yc.viccs  (c‘DSS>.  The RFP is lirr the $2 million for local
food bank infrasmxturc  building included in iLB.2783.

The  RFP notes that many food banks need  f&zcr or rofiigcration  space to distri’twic
pdshab!e  food products. ‘Ihc RFP st;ttcs  thaL  %nless the propox&  rtrxived  wauld  bet~ctr
‘meet this need we are cunsidering  purchasing mobile  retiigeration  that can bc used  bq’ ttx
FD& lo r~~)lvt: lhis  problem and exptind  lhr services lo the n&y.‘-.:

The Califcnn~  Association 19fF~d  Banks (C.AFR) has :xverd concerns wirh the R$P and
h(;w Ihe RFP wds developed. The laypage s:rongly  implies that CDSS has prc9ekrmineJ
the! kst use of these funds before receiving any prqosais and b&ore  &cussing  this issue
with the Lmcrgcncy  16x! Assistance Progrllm  (EFAP) )4dvisory  Doard.  ‘i‘hc  E1;:I.P Advisor)
Bawd w;1s estabiishexi  to pruvidr:  input and develop rccommcndatirms 10 CiXS 011 all

mmters  rebhlg to food distribution. Ccflainly  I’undiny  for local food hank  ini?astructurt?
would fall inlo this category.

CMU is also vcv concmed  with :hs very short turn  around time I’or the letters of into.
The RFP ~4% posted on the Ilands3c: cotnptt~ rwwurk  iIn  TIecemtwr  17. ‘1%~  letter 01’
intent  is due to CI>SS b!: close  of business  on Saturday. January 1. ihis  icnv~s,  al moy~,
eight business days during  a busy holiday w-mm.

AR. 2782 allocates $2 million to CDS!+:
for locnl CIod  bank programs to purchase  food. expand  refrigeration spank.  WC!
purchusc:  vehicles and other  uqtiiprndnl  that will lx directly  used Ibr the purchase,
delivery. o: distriiution  UT fiwd Froducts,  or for other  uses Lhat will allow food banks
to increase  Ihe Lmrount  offuod  they c*an  receive (jr disMwtc.

P.0. Sex 191028
Sxramento,  CA 95819

‘l’his tinding  is clearly not intended  to suppar~  statewide and rcgionr?l  &rts. As our lcttcrs
ofK;ovamber  10 ud Dcctxnlxr  10 stttte,  CAIl3 strongly recrxnmends  that CDSS use ihe

funding criteria developed  by CDSS axi CAFE at a scrims  oimretings cotiuctcd carliir  this
year. During t,ksc mccfings,  we agreed that locsl food lunks need funding to build jhcir
local i&wructurc.  The  $2 million is meant to proclidc  locd  fi)txl banks the Bx.ibItitt);  IO
requcsr  ms LO meet their vaxtly different needs.  The  intent  oTA.R.  2782 is to allow local
food banks to n&c a detsrminaIitm  al the local level  of what they  need most to solicit, store
and distribute  more  Iii&.

(916)  456-CAFS
(916) 456-8114  FAX
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MI. Rogers
lkcember 23
Page 2

P.04

VT

CAFR  requests that CDSS dues lx~t  begin  allocating funds until  rhe EFAP Advisory Board
has an opportunity :O provide inpul  on lhe RFP and the fiuxling  criteria at the Juwu-y  14,
1999 meet.  If this issue is not successfSy resolved. CA.W rcqucns  that the funds  arc nc?r
spent until the new Adminkation  has the oppwtunit~  10 rwiew CTXSS’  plan for spexling
these funds.

cc. Jxvio Grcvious,  Dcpuq Dirmtor  of Administration, DSS
Diane bnrnins, c.4 Department of 1ki3ncc



Dee-23-98  1O:SlP.,,‘L’O.‘. ,... e , . . . -. .,. .-. .-‘tie’, F-05. ..w-..  . . .._. .._ .a.--. . .._.. . .,._, .- .,,. . ..-. __ . ..-.. . . . . . . l_, ..,_.
‘,

AB 2782 An act tcr amend supplement to the Budget Act of 19

BILL NUMBER: AB 2782 CHAPTERED 09/29,‘98

INTRODUCED BY Assembly Member KeeIey  and Senator Thompson (Principal coaurho~~
.heembly  Ma&t Helen Thomson)


